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By CHARLOT M. DENMON 
Staff Writer 

It was in July of1959, that a 
group of interested citizens, after 
several discussions with Sheldon 

| Cave, met at the home of Ben 
Banks to discuss an offer by Albert 
Davis, son of Jonathan R. Davis to 
subscribe to the cost of a new fire 
truck, then approximately 
$15,000, and the Jonathon R. 
Davis Fire Company was born. 
Davis also offered to let the citizens 
use the carriage house on his | 

| property for $1.00 per year. 

  
The type truck was decided on 

by the volunteers after several 

  meetings in private homes and the 
| _ «first truck purchased was a 1959 

| Ll Chevrolet pumper with a 750 gal- 
lon water capacity. 

The volunteers held two meet- 
ings at the carriage house, now the 
site of the fire company, named in 
honor of the prominent banker 
whose summer home was in Ide- 
town. The volunteers discussed 
plans to enlarge and renovate the 
building to include a kitchen, 
meeting hall and two bays to house 
the equipment. Much of the credit 
for the volunteer carpentry work 
was given to the late Ernest Fritz. 

The November and December 
meetings were held in the Lehman 
Fire Hall and on Nov. 18, 1959, an 
application for a non-profit organi- 
zation was filed and approved. On 
December 11, 1959 the charter 
meeting was held with the follow- 
ing individuals elected: Sheldon 
Cave, president; Edward Darby, 
vice president; John Hewitt, secre- 
tary; Paul Dorris, treasurer; Ben 
Banks, financial secretary; Willis 

Ide, fire chief; Harold Donnelly, 
~~ assistant fire chief. Directors were 

Andy Lavix, Ernest Fritz, William 
Casterline, Harold Donnelly, Al- 
bert Sweitzer, Willis Ide, Jim Kenny, 
Marshall Patton and Lester Hoover. 

In 1964, the company added a 
tanker, the cab of which was a 
1964 Ford which was given to the 
company by Fred Maier for $1.00. 
The tank itself was built by the 
men, who even did the necessary 
welding. A second tanker was 
added in May, 1966. In 1987, the 
fire company purchased a 1987 
G.M.C.     

Doris Margellina was named 
chairperson to form a women's 
auxiliary for the fire company and 
it was organized in May, 1960. The 
auxiliary was a very active one and 
served many dinners in the up- 
stairs room. In 1973, an addition 
was built on the fire hall and the 
upstairs enlarged as well. 
~The honor roll and flag pole 

which was originally located at 
Idetown Corners were moved to 
the fire company grounds in 1964 
and the first horse show was held 
by the company in 1966. For many 
years the horse show in July and 
the Children’s Christmas Party 
were the two big events of the year. 
Later the comany received land 
across the highway from Mrs. 
Albert Davis where they held their 
annual bazaar until 1984. 

The company also purchased 
an ambulance which served Ide- 
town and surrounding areas until 
1988, when it had to be retired due 
to lack of personnel. 

The Idetown firemen are now in 
the process of holding their annual 
fund drive and need the support of 
the community more than ever. 
The volunteer firemen want to 
remind residents that letters have 
been sent to the residents request- 
ing a contribution. 

Any personal or financial sup- 
port residents can give the com- 

pany will be greatly appreciated. 
Due to lack of support in the past, 
the company had to retire the 
ambulance. 

The old fire phone number will 
also be retired in September. The 
number 639-5336 will be discon- 

nected as of Labor Day weekend 
after serving the community for 31 
years. From this time on, the 
company will be dispatched by the 
Back Mountain Communications 
Center (675-9912). This is being 
done through the Back Mountain 
Firemen’s Association out of con- 
cern for a faster, more organized 
response. The system has worked 
well above expectations and will 
work even better when the 911 
system is installed, members feel. 

The fire company also sponsors 
Boy Scout Troop 241, Lehman 
Township which meets at the fire 
hall every Thursday. To help raise 
money to keep the fire company in 
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| Fair 
(continued from page 1) 

. the midway. 
The Lion's had a plot dlohy the 

midway and decided to put up a 
permanent building, according to 
Bob Moyer, who was in charge of 

construction. 
& “We have some long term plans 
for here and so we thought it would 

be best to get something perma- 
nent,” he said. “We really look for- 
ward to the fair and this is another 
thing we can do to help it succeed.” 

Another member of the Lion's 
Club also praised the fair. “This is 
something I look forward to all 
year,” said Stanley Wojciechowski. 

| “This is a chance to see old friends 
and meet new ones. More people 
should get involved with this great 
event.” 

| Another group that spends a lot 
| of time at the fair is the Luzerne 

County Sherff's Department's 
Emergency Services Division. This 
group of people is responsible for 
the general public's safety and 
security of the fair, according to Lt. 

_. Richard Zeglin. 
@ “We work closely with local ju- 

* risdictions to do what is necessary 
to keep everything safe at the fair,” 
said Zeglin. 

He said that the unit is very 
pleased to be in charge of the new 
medical facility at the fair. “We will 
be manning the facility and we will 
have paramedics and EMT's there,” 
said Zeglin. “In the past all we were 
able to do was hand out band-aids 
but now we can apply first aid on 

  

  

QUALITY HOMES 
"A Leader in Custom-Built Homes" 

the spot if necessary.” 
Zeglin said that the work of the 

sheriff's department at the fairis a 
full-time job. “There is nothing 
glamorous about this,” he said. 
“We are here to help the public and 
the fair.” 

He said that the people on duty 
will do everything they can to help 
the public and make sure that 
things are safe at the fair. But he 
stressed, “We are not here for a 
show of force. We want the people 
of Luzerne County and the visitors 
who come here to have a fun and 
safe time.” Zeglin added that if 
anyone violates the rules of the fair 
the crew will do what is necessary 
to quickly stop it. 

“Sherrif Jagodinski completely 
supports our efforts and the fair,” 
said Zeglin. “This is something we 
give back to the county.” 

“The fair begins today with a very 
special opening ceremony as past 
chairpersons will be honored. 

This year’s General Chairman, 
Hugh Woodward, will be enjoying 
his last fair as he and his family are 
moving to Cincinnati. Despite the 
sorrow that he feels in dealing with 
his last fair, Woodward said that 
the fair is an excellent event for the 
area and is pleased with the way it 
has shaped up this year. 

“It keeps getting better every year 
and this year things really seem to 
have come into place for the fair,” 
said Woodward. 
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PERSONAL CONSULTATION P.O. BOX 577 
COMPLETE HOME PACKAGES DALLAS, PA 18612 

PHONE 

675-4676 
     

  

  

  

  

  

CUSTOM DESIGN SERVICE + 18 MONTH GUARANTEE    
  

Bearly 
Children’s Workshop 
1990 Fall Program 
w Playgroups for 2 & 3 

    
\ w A.M. or PM. Worktops 

| ow) vr Holiday Crafts for school 
| age 

Grown 

year olds 

for kindergarten age 

130 N. Main St. Sharvertown 

Phone 675-5930   
  

Gifts from Davis family gave 
Idetown its own fire company 

existence, the firemen and the 

auxiliary members have a Bingo . 
every Wednesday beginning at 5:30 
p.m. at the fire hall. They also fill 
swimming pools to raise money 
(call 875-9912) and rent out the 

hall and kitchen for weddings, 
showers, meetings, birthday and 
anniversary parties. For additional 
information on hall rental contact 
B. Casterline at 639-1828. 

Total members on the roster 
presently number 45 but only 
about 20 are active. Officers in- 
clude Rich Wentzel, president; 
Chick Casterline, vice president; 
Alice Blaine, secretary; Sandy 
Blaine, treasurer; finacial secre- 
tary, Bill McIntosh; Fire Chief, 
Joseph Blaine, Assistant Fire Chief 
Ken Wentzel; Captain, J.R. Sper]; 
Engineer, Gary Harrison; Assis- 
tant Engineer, RobertMcLaughlin; 
Safety Officer, ScottWentzel. 

Becky Casterline is president 
and Ways & Means chairperson of 
the Auxiliary and also a charter 
~member of the auxiliary. Joann 
Rice is vice president; Ethel 
Wentzel, treasurer; and Shirley 
Wentzel, secretary. Beth Caster- 
line and Gladys Jennings were also 

“original members of the auxiliary. 

  
IDETOWN FIRE COMPANY - Included among Jonathan R. Davis Fire Company members and its 
Auxiliary, who take an active interest in the organization are, above, first row, from left, Jim Casterline, 
Shirley Wentzel holding Rick Jr., Ethel Wentzel, Becky Casterline, Joann Rice, Bill Casterline; second 
row, Joe Blaine, Jr., Gary Harrison Sr., Chick Casterline, Sam Harrison, Gary Harrison Jr., Mike 
Crain, John Jones, Richard Wentzel, president; third row, Bill Mcintosh and David A. Corby Il. (Post 
Photo/Charlot M. Denmon) 

  

       
The 
Family Circle 
Is Complete. 
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Family Circle. 

Childbirth as loving as your 
family. As safe as medical 
advancements can make it. 
And as uncomplicated as the 
instinct that binds parent and 
child right from the start. 

That’s the newest approach 
to childbirth. And you’ll find 
it in Wilkes-Barre General 
Hospital’s newly completed 

Your labor, delivery and 
first days as a family take 
place in the same spacious, 
comfortably decorated private 
room. Your family, including 
Dad and “big” brothers and 
sisters, can stay with you and 
your baby. Even overnight. 
And the nurse who cares for 
mother and infant will stay in 
touch when you return home. 

General’s Family Circle is 
the total, natural support you 
need for your child’s birth, 
from early pregnancy classes 
to parenthood. For more 

    information, a free tour of the 
nine newly completed LDRP 
rooms or a list of the 
obstetricians on General’s staff, 
call 829-8111, extension 23809. 

Copyright Wilkes-Barre General Health Corporation 1989       
  

Healthcare redefined for the 21st Century. 

WILKES BARRE 
GENERAL HOSPITAL 
North River and Auburn Streets, 
Wilkes-Barre, PA 18764 (717) 829-8111 

  

VHA. 
YA division of Wilkes-Barre General Health Corporation. Member of Voluntary Hospitals of America, InC.« 

  

FALL 

  

Reach Northeastern Pennsylvania's strongest housing markets 
  

  
              

        

FORMAT: 5 COLUMN BY 13" TABLOID 
ALSO AVAILABLE IN COMBINATION WITH THE ABINGTON JOURNAL 
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HOME IMPROVEMENT 
The Dallas Post's special Fall Home Improvement section reaches 

homeowners - home improvers - where they live. 

The Post's readers are among the most affluent in all of Northeastern 

Pennsylvania. When it comes to their homes, no expense is spared. 

Fall Home Improvement will contain articles and photos of interest to 

anyone planning to remodel, redecorate or otherwise improve their 

home or yard, with a special emphasis on preparing for the coming 
winter season. 

It will be included with the September 26 issue of The Dallas Post - the 
Back Mountain's newspaper for more than 100 years. 

If you provide a product or service to homeowners, do-it-yourselfers or 

the trades, you won't want to miss this well-read issue. It's sure to bring 
big readership for your message. 

  

Call today, and make your advertising 
a part of this special section 

The Dallas Post 
Growing with the Back Mountain 

Call 675-5211 to place your ad 

 


